
FOCUS GROUP RECRUITMENT LETTER

 Dear ______,

My colleagues and I at the Johns Hopkins Center for Health Security and would like to talk to 
you about Zika virus.  We are working to describe and evaluate the official communication 
efforts that have been ongoing about Zika virus to better understand how individual members of 
the public are interpreting them.  We ask you to join our work/research study because you are a 
member of the study’s priority participant groups, which includes women and men who also 
represent different ethnic/racial groups (e.g., Hispanics/Latinos, African-Americans, 
Caucasians).  You do not have to join; it is your choice.

If you say yes, we will ask you to join a focus group session conducted by the Johns Hopkins 
Center for Health Security research team. During the session, you will be asked to help describe
and evaluate official communication efforts that have been ongoing about Zika, as well has how 
your individual values, culture and ethics inform your interpretation of these messages. This 
focus group is in support of a larger project to develop best practices for health authorities on 
how to meet the communication needs of a community threatened by an infectious disease. 
With your participation and thoughtful input, the Center for Health Security hopes to provide 
those authorities with communication techniques that incorporate local cultural norms and 
beliefs about public health, to help improve the public’s cooperation in future disease outbreaks.
The focus group will take approximately 3 hours, and will include 7-9 people. You may be 
uncomfortable answering some of the questions, as they may prompt values, beliefs or 
understandings related to Zika and its effects. You do not have to answer all the questions and 
you may stop at any time.  We will record the session and take notes, and your comments will 
help improve future communication techniques utilized during infectious disease outbreaks.

In recognition of your time and any costs you could incur as a result of your participation in a 
focus group, you will receive check compensation of $75.00.  The researchers recognize that 
some government employees and other professionals may have to decline the compensation 
due to institutional constraints upon accepting gifts, etc. 

You may contact Dr. Schoch-Spana or Diane Meyer about your questions or problems with this 
work. If you agree to participate in this study, please respond to Diane Meyer. She is available 
at (443) 573-3316 or dmeyer10@jhmi.edu. If you have further questions about the study, Dr. 
Schoch-Spana is available at (443) 573-4524 or mschoch1@jhu.edu. We greatly appreciate 
your time and consideration.
Very respectfully,

Monica and Diane
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